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 As friends and family gathered to honor the 
Class of 2009 at SUNYIT’s 35th annual spring 
commencement May 9, the State University 
of New York’s Officer-In-Charge, John J. 
O’Connor, administered the oath of office to 
SUNYIT President Bjong Wolf Yeigh. 
 SUNYIT’s new president has been on the 
job since July 1, 2008. In February, Yeigh 
announced that funding for an inauguration 
week and a formal ceremony would be reallo-
cated to student, faculty and staff development, 
and that his installation would take place at 
Commencement. 
 More than 370 candidates for undergradu-
ate and graduate degrees were eligible to take 
part in the ceremony at the Utica Memorial 
Auditorium. The keynote speaker was former 
National Transportation Safety Board mem-
ber John Goglia. A post-event reception for 
graduates and guests was held in the SUNYIT 
Campus Center.

Graduates  
honored at May 9  
Commencement
Utica Auditorium ceremony 
includes presidential  
investiture

On the cover: 
VIPs walk toward the 
Cayan Library for the 
July 15 Nanotech  
announcement.
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 It was a unique day in SUNYIT’s his-
tory, a “day of firsts” as one participant put 
it. Wednesday, July 15, 2009, saw SUNYIT 
President Wolf Yeigh and Assemblywom-
an RoAnn Destito sharing a stage in the  
Cayan Library with the Governor, Assembly 
Speaker, SUNY Chancellor, and several other  
noteworthy officials. The participants came 
together to announce a Computer Chip  
Hybrid Integration Partnership (CHIP) between  
SUNYIT and the University at Albany’s  
College of Nanoscale Science and Engineering 
funded by New York State and nanotechnol-
ogy industry giants IBM and SEMATECH. 
It was, as Gov. David Paterson and SUNY  
Chancellor Nancy L. Zimpher said, “An epic 
moment for SUNYIT and the Mohawk Valley.” 
 For SUNYIT, several participants said, 
tens of millions of dollars in funding for a 
state-of-the-art, high-tech business incubator/
technology accelerator, a “clean room” and the 
national and international attention the campus 
will receive from the industry and the general 
public will “transform” the campus. For the 
Mohawk Valley, the announcement signals the 
arrival of a new industry to fuel a long-awaited 
economic rebirth. The goal is the attraction and 
retention of small and medium size nanotech-
nology companies; officials said the project is 
expected to create as many as 475 supplier and 
contractor jobs in the Mohawk Valley alone – 
with the potential for many more in the long 
term – and expand the nanotechnology industry 
throughout upstate New York. 
 “We are linking the highly successful 
nanotechnology partnership at UAlbany with 
SUNYIT to bring the nanotechnology industry 
and high-paying jobs into the Mohawk Valley,” 
Assembly Speaker Sheldon Silver told a crowd 
of more than 200 at the news conference. “We 
are encouraging university-industry collabora-
tion and the establishment of upstate New 
York as a premier location for nanotechnology 
research, development and manufacturing.”

 Silver and others pointed to the campus 
property west of Edic Road – the Marcy Nano-
Center at SUNYIT – as a logical beneficiary 
of the SUNYIT-UAlbany partnership. More 
than $225 million in investment by the state 
and industry partners IBM, SEMATECH and 
Intel, officials say, will help attract a nanotech 
manufacturing tenant for the 300-acre site.
 For Assemblywoman RoAnn Destito, long 
a supporter of SUNYIT, the announcement 
fulfills a goal to help the institution realize its 
unique mission and full potential in ways that 
will support economic development for the 
entire region. 
 “[It’s] the culmination of several years of 
discussion and planning that I have been work-
ing on with a number of key partners,” Destito 
said. “Most importantly, the $35 million dollars 
in funding Speaker Silver and I have secured 
for this project will establish the first regional, 
cross-university Research and Development 
nanotechnology facility in upstate New York.”
 The SUNYIT-UAlbany partnership will 
establish two centers – one for nanotech 

Nanotech Partnership  
Will Put SUNYIT  
on the Map
Millions in investment  
will ‘transform’ campus

research and development at UAlbany, the 
other – the Computer Chip Commercializa-
tion Center (CCCC) – at SUNYIT for the 
assembly and integration of “system-on-a-chip” 
systems developed at the UAlbany center. 
Destito and others who spoke credited Alain 
E. Kaloyeros, senior vice president and chief 
executive officer of CNSE at UAlbany, with a 
key role in establishing the partnership along 
with President Yeigh.
 And what does the future hold for SUNYIT 
beyond the millions in investment and the 
alphabet soup of acronyms?
 “We don’t have all the answers yet – but 
together we will begin exploring a whole new 
range of possibilities to further strengthen 
and develop this institution,” President Yeigh 
wrote in a recent blog post. “Given the size and 
scope of our partnership with UAlbany, IBM, 
SEMATECH and Intel, it would be hard 
to overstate the importance and the positive  
impact this will have on SUNYIT.”

Dignitaries at the 
July 15 event.
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 SUNYIT’s new provost is no stranger to 
SUNYIT. Esther G. Bankert, Ph.D., R.N., 
has been a member of the SUNYIT nursing 
faculty since 1980. She served as interim dean of 
the School of Nursing & Health Systems from 
2003-2005 and as dean from 2005 until her 
appointment as provost took effect July 1, 2009. 
 “Esther has demonstrated a commitment to 
academic quality and the student experience at 
SUNYIT during her nearly three decades of 
service here,” said Wolf Yeigh, president. “She 
is uniquely qualified to be our provost, and I 
look forward to working with her.”
 The result of a nationwide search in spring 
2009, Bankert’s selection was the culmination 
of a process that involved the entire cam-
pus. She succeeds longtime faculty member  
Rosemary Mullick ’83, who had served as inter-
im vice president for academic affairs since 2005.
 Bankert is excited about making a difference 
in the position, for students and for SUNYIT. 
“As a faculty member, dean, and now provost, 
I am committed to improvements for our  
students,” she said. “It’s appropriate that the first 
building of the four SUNYIT is constructing in 
the next few years is called a ‘Student Center,’ 
because everything we do here revolves around 
students.”
 As she began her first year in the posi-
tion, Bankert said she was keeping a number 
of priorities in mind. “I expect my first year 
will be focused on learning all the programs,  
departments and services so I can better  
articulate what our needs are. Also, the very first 
meeting I held was on assessment – a priority 
since a Middle States report is due next year. 
When we look at assessment, we can examine 
not only the areas in which we need improve-
ment but also find out and showcase what we 
do well.” Other priorities include strategic 
planning for SUNYIT and getting to know 
the key players at SUNY System Administra-
tion in Albany. 

New Provost  
to Oversee 
Academic,  
Student  
Affairs

 Bankert’s career is replete with nursing 
education and community service, scholarly 
activity, and leadership roles on and off campus. 
Many of her family members have an interest 
in nursing as a career as well:  daughters Justine 
and Amy are in SUNYIT’s nursing program 
and Denise plans to apply. Bankert and her  
husband, Norbert, also have two sons:  “Nobby,” 
a civil engineer, and John, a corrections officer. 
 Building on her experience in nursing edu-
cation and administration, Bankert says being 
dean has given her opportunities to prepare for 
the provost’s position. “As dean I networked 
with the other schools [Arts & Sciences, Busi-
ness, and Information Systems & Engineering 

Technology] and worked with the other deans. 
As provost, I can build on that experience with 
a better, more detailed understanding of the 
programs and services we provide.”
 Bankert looks forward to being part of  
President’s Yeigh’s team. She says she admires 
“his energy, his fresh approach. I really look 
forward to working with him. I think we 
complement each other.”

Esther Bankert and her secretary, Cynthia 
Zegarelli (above). Below, SUNYIT’s newest 
provost with her family.
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 SUNY Chancellor Nancy L. Zimpher spent 
the day on the SUNYIT campus June 11, as 
part of a commitment to visit all 64 SUNY 
campuses in her first 100 days in office. The 
Chancellor met with President Wolf Yeigh 
and campus leaders, toured the campus, and 
greeted more than 150 guests at a Kunsela Hall 
reception. Among those in attendance were 
Assemblywoman RoAnn Destito and Oneida 
County Executive Anthony Picente.
 The visit attracted significant media atten-
tion, including a 30-minute session with the 
Observer-Dispatch editorial board and a live 
interview with WKTV-TV broadcast from the 
reception. Also during the visit, the Chancellor 
addressed two SUNY groups meeting in Lake 
Placid – SUNYCUAD (Council for Univer-
sity Advancement) and SUNYCAP (College 
Admissions Professionals) – via videoconfer-
ence from the president’s conference room in 
Kunsela Hall.
 “The great advantage SUNYIT has is its 
uniqueness; it serves the whole state…it is 
the center of technology,” Zimpher told the 
Observer-Dispatch. “It’s a real jewel in our 
crown.”
 Zimpher was Chancellor of the University 
of Wisconsin-Milwaukee from 1998-2003 
and served as the president of the University 
of Cincinnati from 2003-2009 before agreeing 
to lead SUNY. During her SUNYIT visit, she 
referred several times to creation of a SUNY-
wide strategic plan, aimed at “making SUNY 
a public higher education model not only for 
the nation but the world.” The planning process 
will be a model for statewide collaborations – 
gathering suggestions, ideas and comments 
from thousands of stakeholders through town 
hall meetings, web conferences and other  
outreach. The plan is expected to be completed 
in the spring.
 Zimpher and Yeigh toured the campus, 
visiting future construction sites for SUNYIT’s 
four funded buildings: a student center, field 
house, residence hall, and advanced technol-
ogy center. They also discussed the Marcy 

New SUNY Chancellor  
Visits SUNYIT Campus
Students, alumni, faculty,  
staff greet Nancy L. Zimpher

NanoCenter at SUNYIT, 300 acres of campus 
property west of Edic Road being marketed for 
nanotechnology or other high-tech develop-
ment by Mohawk Valley EDGE.  
  “We’re thrilled that our new Chancellor came 
to campus to see first-hand why SUNYIT is an 
important part of the Mohawk Valley and New 
York State,” Yeigh said. “Chancellor Zimpher’s 
dynamic leadership will ensure the continued 
growth and success of SUNYIT and the entire 
SUNY System.”
 At the end of the day, Zimpher said her first 
visit to SUNYIT was a success.
 “We had great interaction…I have spoken 
with the president, with the vice presidents, 
with deans of the schools; I’ve met students, 
I’ve met members of the College Council…this 
was just exactly what we dreamed it would be.” 

Chancellor Zimpher’s visit included a campus tour, reception (above) and a news conference 
with President Yeigh.
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Allen Styno ’84 (left) and Dennis Conard 
’76 (right) attended the Alumni Presidential 
Reception at SUNYIT on June 25, 2009.

Kim Hatzinger ’91 (left) and Keith Hatzinger 
’93 joined Alumni Officer Brenda Dow (center) 
and other Alumni Association members at the  
“SUNYIT Night at Lava” on May 2, 2009.

Jim Murphy ’88 (right), who is a SUNYIT parent as well 
as a graduate, met with President Wolf Yeigh (left) at the 
Utica-area Alumni Presidential Reception.

Sonia Marris ’08 (left) and 
Diane Bialczak ’05 (right) 
were among the Nursing alumni  
attending the Alumni Presiden-
tial Reception to congratulate 
Provost Esther Bankert on her 
new position at SUNYIT (see 
story on page 3).

Barbara Kabot ’82 ’07 (left) and Bridget McKin-
ley ’87 ’96 ’01 (right) viewed schematics for some 
of SUNYIT’s new construction projects during the 
Alumni Presidential Reception.

Maggie Argentine ’78, Ph.D., 
and Leonard Argentine, M.D., 
were among those visiting cam-
pus for the Alumni Presidential 
Reception.
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Alumni Association Advisory Board member and Student Association  
President Chris Roberts ’10 (far left) helped host the Alumni Luau Sight-
seeing Cruise, whose attendees included (left to right) Josh Glassberg ’08, 
Andrea Vargas ’07, Robert Day ’05, Dave Trifaro ’07, Allison Anaya 
’08 and Christopher Munoz ’07.

Roddie Murad ’84 and Margaret 
Murad ’83 (not shown) made it a 
family affair by attending the Alumni 
Luau Sightseeing Cruise with their 
two daughters.

Frank Mancari ’94 ’06 and Kelly Man-
cari were among the cruisers boarding the  
vessel owned and operated by Captain  
Jeffrey Pyle ’95 (not shown) for the 
Alumni Luau Sightseeing Cruise.

Leslie Dewolfe ’98 (right) and Victor 
Messier enjoy the sun and the sights  
during the chartered Alumni Luau Sight-
seeing Cruise on May 30, 2009.

Dr. Stephen Moore ’99 and Catherine Moore enjoyed the 
top-deck view of the lock crossing during the Alumni Luau 
Sightseeing Cruise.
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 Efstathios G. Kefallonitis, assistant professor marketing, and four 
SUNYIT business students visited Greece during the 2009 spring break, 
taking part in an international academic exchange program.
 “The exchange with the Technological Educational Institute of Athens 
falls under a European program that supports exchanges between Euro-
pean and international academic establishments,” Kefallonitis said. “This 
offered a unique opportunity to host an exchange of faculty and students, 
enriching our students’ intercultural competence and providing the basis 
for exploring the international dimensions of the business field.”
 From March 9-20, Kefallonitis and the four students – Jared E.  
Avery, Kelly J. Jendrzejewski, Matthew C. Moore and Amanda D. 
Wickes – visited Athens, while a Greek professor and students spent time 
on the SUNYIT campus and visited several parts of New York State. The 
exchange included both academic and cultural activities for participants.

International  
Exchange:
SUNYIT Students  
Visit Greece
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President’s Annual Report 2008-2009 
State University of New York Institute of Technology



Message from the President

It is my pleasure to provide you with the 2008-2009 annual report of 
the State University of New York Institute of Technology at Utica/Rome, 
SUNYIT. 

I am proud of SUNYIT’s accomplishments over the past year; our students, 
faculty, staff and friends are committed to moving this institution 
forward—and it shows. Record enrollment, new degree programs, 
continued expansion of the physical campus: all point to a growing, 
thriving college playing an important role in the future success of the 
Mohawk Valley and the State of New York.

This report summarizes an exciting period in the development of SUNYIT, 
and all of us—faculty, staff and students—look forward to what lies 
ahead. 

Sincerely, 

Wolf Yeigh 
President

Getting Started 

President Yeigh  
begins work

The early weeks on the job 
were busy for SUNYIT’s 
new president, Wolf Yeigh. 
Assemblywoman RoAnn 
Destito joined more than 
130 faculty, students, 
staff, College Council 

members and other friends of SUNYIT at a Kunsela Hall 
reception. After officially beginning work July 1, the 
president also spent considerable time meeting with 
community and business leaders off campus. 

New freshmen arrive

About 200 soon-to-be freshmen and their parents 
spent two days getting to know the faculty, staff and 
campus in mid-July. The annual orientation program 
prepares incoming freshmen for the start of their 
first semester—and for the next four years. Members 
of the Class of 2012 will see a lot of changes over the 
course of their college career. As President Yeigh told 
students and parents, “It’s unbelievable the amount 
of construction you’ll see on campus during your four 
years here.”

Prospective students come to campus

Annual fall and spring Open House programs brought 
record numbers of prospective students to campus. 
Increasing awareness of SUNYIT across the state has 
made Open House even more popular as a starting 
point for those considering a college choice.

Watch us Grow!

Record enrollment

A 26-year enrollment record:  In the fall 2008 semester, 
2,891 students were enrolled including 207 freshmen, 
374 new full-time transfer students, and 62 full-time 
graduate students.

Fourth new building

The academic year began with the news that SUNYIT 
was planning another new building:  a $23.5 million 
residence hall. President Yeigh’s announcement to 
students, faculty and staff brought to four the number 
of buildings to be constructed over the next several 
years. The others are: $13.6 million student center,  
$20 million field house, and a $27.5 advanced 
technology center. 

First of four groundbreakings

State legislators and other dignitaries joined faculty, 
staff and students October 23 at a groundbreaking 
ceremony for the $13.6 million student center, the 
first of four funded building projects for the campus. 
NYS Senator 
Joseph Griffo, 
Assemblywoman 
RoAnn Destito, 
Oneida County 
Executive Anthony 
Picente and other 
dignitaries joined 
President Yeigh at 
the event. 
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Major events
Chancellor Zimpher visits campus

SUNY Chancellor Nancy L. Zimpher visited the SUNYIT 
campus in Marcy in June and was greeted by President 
Yeigh, faculty, students, staff and the public at a 
welcome reception in Kunsela Hall. Zimpher said her 
tour of SUNYIT and all SUNY campuses marked the first 
step in creating a SUNY-wide strategic plan aimed at 
“making SUNY a public higher education model not 
only for the nation but the world.” Zimpher and Yeigh 
toured the campus, visiting future construction sites 
for SUNYIT’s four funded buildings, and discussed the 
Marcy NanoCenter at SUNYIT, 300 acres of campus 
property west of Edic Road being marketed for 
nanotechnology or other high-tech development.  

Commencement honors graduates as  
President Yeigh is formally inaugurated

As friends and family gathered to honor the Class of 
2009 at SUNYIT’s 35th annual spring commencement 
May 9, the State University of New York’s Officer-In-
Charge, John J. O’Connor, administered the oath of 
office to President Yeigh. More than 370 candidates 
for undergraduate and graduate degrees were eligible 
to take part in the ceremony at the Utica Memorial 
Auditorium. The keynote speaker was former National 
Transportation Safety Board member John Goglia. A 
post-event reception for graduates and guests was 
held in the SUNYIT Campus Center.

Achievement
AACSB International accreditation announced

AACSB International – The Association to Advance 
Collegiate Schools of Business formally approved 
AACSB accreditation for SUNYIT, a distinction awarded 
to less than 5% of the world’s business schools and 
about 400 of the 3,000 schools of business in the U.S. 
President Yeigh made the official announcement in 
January. “AACSB accreditation shows our students, 
prospective students and other stakeholders that the 
quality of our business programs is internationally 
recognized,” said Stephen Havlovic, dean of the School 
of Business.

AACSB International is the premier accrediting agency 
of collegiate business schools and accounting programs 
worldwide. AACSB International accreditation, a 
specialized, non-governmental review process, takes 

place over a period of at least five years. Accreditation 
represents the highest standard of achievement for 
business schools worldwide. Institutions that earn 
accreditation confirm their commitment to quality 
and continuous improvement through a rigorous and 
comprehensive peer review. 

SUNYIT’s School of Business offers undergraduate 
degrees in accounting, business, finance, and health 
services management. Graduate programs offered 
are: MBA in health services management, MBA 
in technology management, M.S. in accountancy, 
M.S. in health services administration. All graduate 
programs and the bachelor’s program in health services 
management are also available online.
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Faculty & Staff 
‘Best Book’ award

Web Campaigning, co-authored by Steve Schneider, 
professor and interim dean of the School of Arts & 
Sciences, and Professor Kirsten Foot of the University 
of Washington, was selected as the winner of the 
Doris Graber Best Book Award by the Political 
Communication Section of the American Political 
Science Association. The award is given to “the best 
book published on political communication in the last 
ten years.” Published by MIT Press, Web Campaigning 
documents the dramatic expansion of the use of the 
Web in U.S. political campaigns over the course of 
the last several election seasons, and examines the 
evolution of campaigns’ Web practices. 

Faculty member’s book featured

SUNYIT faculty member Veronica Tichenor’s book, 
Earning More and Getting Less: Why Successful 
Wives Can’t Buy Equality, was featured in a CNN.com 
report entitled “When she earns more than he does.” 
Tichenor’s book looks at the power dynamics in 
marriages where wives earn substantially more than 
their husbands. The book was previously featured in 
the National Post, a Canadian national newspaper. 

History book receives award

From the Mills to Marcy, the first published history 
of the State University of New York Institute of 
Technology (SUNYIT), received a Gold Hermes 
Award from the Association of Marketing and 
Communication Professionals. The book was  
authored by John Swann ’02, director of public 
relations & communications, with information drawn 
from archival documents, historical news accounts, 
an oral history project, and interviews with a number 
of persons involved in the early days of the college. 
The Hermes Creative Awards 2008 Competition is an 
international competition for creative professionals 
involved in the concept, writing and design of 
traditional and emerging media. 

Statewide honor for website

SUNYIT received a top award from the State University 
of New York Council for University Advancement 
(SUNYCUAD), SUNY’s professional organization for 
institutional advancement personnel. The “Best in 

Category” honor for 
“Student Recruitment 
Websites” went to gsbh.
sunyit.edu, a website for 
prospective freshmen. 
The award was presented 
at SUNYCUAD’s 2008 
conference at the Fashion 
Institute of Technology in 
Manhattan.

 

Winning year for Wildcats

The SUNYIT athletics program capped a successful 
transition from the State University of New York 
Athletic Conference (SUNYAC) to the North Eastern 
Athletic Conference (NEAC) by taking home the NEAC 
President’s Cup for the top men’s program in the 
conference, while also being named the fourth-best 
women’s program and placing second overall among 
the NEAC’s nine member institutions. The 2008 switch 
from the SUNYAC to the NEAC immediately showed 
positive results, as each of SUNYIT’s five fall sports 
had record-breaking seasons. The success continued 
when the men’s basketball team had the best season in 
program history—and its first-ever appearance in the 
NCAA Division III Tournament. 

Community Outreach
Excelsior Scholars Project brings high-achieving 
students to campus

Funded by a $30,000 NYS Education Department 
grant, the SUNYIT Excelsior Scholars Project gave 
math and science learning challenges in a college 
setting to a group of 20 high-achieving 7th graders. 
Students chosen through a highly competitive process 
were taught by SUNYIT faculty and two high school 
teachers, assisted by SUNYIT students. Topics included: 
shift ciphers and other secret codes, and tracking prey 
and predator population trends. 

Technology Showcase draws hundreds to 
Campus Center

The 8th annual Mohawk Valley Technology Education 
and Pre-Engineering Showcase included middle 
and high school student technology displays and 
competitions, and business and industry displays. 
The celebration of students and technology brings 
students together with the many interconnected 
groups of people who enthusiastically use technology 
in education, business and industry. 

President Yeigh addresses engineering group

President Yeigh was the keynote speaker at the 
Mohawk Valley Engineers Executive Council (MVEEC) 
59th annual awards banquet, marking National 
Engineers Week in February. MVEEC, which represents 
engineering, scientific, and technical societies, 
presented individual and organizational awards 
honoring the year’s technical achievements of people, 
organizations, and companies in the Mohawk Valley. 
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Stewardship and support
Inauguration dollars redirected to fund student 
success, faculty & staff development

In a break with tradition, President Yeigh decided to 
forego a formal inauguration ceremony and use the 
money budgeted for the event to support student, 
faculty and staff needs. Yeigh said money budgeted 
for inauguration events including a formal ceremony 
would supplement donations to two new development 
funds he has established:  the President’s Opportunity 
Fund for Student Success, which supports retention and 
recruitment of high-achieving students and continued 
student success, and the President’s Opportunity 
Fund for Faculty and Staff Development, which makes 
funding available to qualified individuals seeking help 
with professional development opportunities. The two 
funds combined totaled more than $90,000 as of June 
30, 2009. “The feedback I’ve received from students, 
faculty and staff has been positive,” Yeigh said. “Their 
comments confirm my belief that number one, the 
money should go where it’s needed more and number 
two, what better place to mark the formal installation 
of a new college president than commencement—an 
event where celebrating student success is the first 
order of business.”

$20,000 M&T Bank/Community Foundation 
grant to fund scholarships

SUNYIT received a $20,000 grant from the M & T Bank/
Partners Trust Bank Charitable Fund, a donor-advised 
fund of The Community Foundation of Herkimer & 
Oneida Counties, Inc. The scholarship for transfer 
students will honor Peter A. Spina, SUNYIT’s interim 
president from 2004 to 2008, who previously served as 
president of Monroe Community College in Rochester, 
N.Y.  Awards will be made to eligible full-time transfer 
students from Oneida and Herkimer counties.

Workforce Development 
Institute grant helps 
launch FLL tournament

SUNYIT entered the second 
“practice” year to become 
an official First Lego League 
(FLL) tournament sponsor for 
the Central New York region 
with the help of a $13,000 
grant from the Workforce 
Development Institute. Lego 
competitions encourage 
students ages 9-14 to engage 
in creative learning, working in teams and using 
hands-on technology. Other supporters of the FLL 
project included: BAE Corporation, Black River Systems, 
Dolphin Technology, Homogeneous Metals, Lockheed 
Martin and the Community Foundation of Herkimer 
and Oneida Counties.

Building Relationships 
‘Geek Week’ celebrates love of technology

SUNYIT’s Alumni and Student Associations sponsored 
a unique celebration of “geek culture.” Designed to 
kick off the spring semester, January’s “Geek Week” 
was the second such campus-wide event, encouraging 
all students, faculty, staff, and alumni to take part in 
a wide variety of activities with geek-related themes. 
Student and Alumni Association organizers decided to 
make Geek Week an annual event after their research 
showed no similar celebration of geek culture at any 
other college or university in the country. 

Students organize second animé convention

For the second time, SUNYIT played host to an animé 
convention. The October event,“SITACon 2008,” was 
a project of the student Animé Club. Animé, a term 
derived from the Japanese word for “animation,” is 
an internationally popular form of hand-drawn and 
computer-assisted animation. In conjunction with 
the convention, a group art exhibition was staged in 
Kunsela Hall’s Gannett Art Gallery. The convention 
itself featured video displays, exhibits, live gaming,  
and panel discussions.

Student clubs sponsor Abraham House 
fundraiser

Three SUNYIT student organizations organized a 
benefit for Utica’s Abraham House, which offers 
end-of-life care to the terminally ill and their families. 
Students in the psychology, sociology, and nursing 
clubs raised $12,000 at the sixth annual “Dinner, 
Dance & Romance,” at Hart’s Hill Inn in Whitesboro. 
All proceeds from the March event went to the not-
for-profit Abraham House, which provides services at 
no cost and relies completely on the community for 
donations of goods and financial support, as well as 
volunteers to aid in the delivery of services.
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Alumni
Paying tribute, honoring achievement

The late Robert Ingalls ’77, a community leader, and 
Jeffrey Ledda ’87, who worked on the Academy 
Award-winning film Titanic, were among those 
SUNYIT alumni honored at the Alumni Association 
and Wildcat Hall of Fame Awards in September. 
Ingalls, a criminal justice alumnus, worked in law 
enforcement and government and was a former 
director of the Utica Boilermaker Road Race. Ledda, 
an electrical engineering technology graduate, 
assisted in the production of Titanic’s opening scenes, 
working inside a submarine to guide a camera-
equipped robot in and around the famous wreck. 

Finding success in 
game design

SUNYIT graduate James 
Silva ’05 ’07 was the 
subject of an Associated 
Press feature describing 
how he and other 
independent game 
designers are turning 
a lifelong interest in 
computer games into successful careers. The AP story 
was published in the summer of 2008 and appeared 
on many websites including CNN.com. Silva was one 
of four winners of Microsoft’s Dream-Build-Play 
contest, and was awarded a contract to publish his 
game “The Dishwasher: Dead Samurai” on Xbox Live 
Arcade. Originally from Clifton Park, N.Y., he earned 
bachelor’s and master’s degrees in computer science.

Funding has been secured 
for four major campus 
buildings: a $13.6 million 
student center, $20 million 
field house, $23.5 million 
residence hall, and a $27.5 
million technology center.

Economic impact on the region
SUNYIT is a growing economic force in the heart of 
New York State. With more than 250 employees and 
an operating budget of more than $19 million, SUNYIT 
has an estimated economic impact on the community 
and the region of more than $75 million a year. $100 
million in funded campus construction projects will 
add to the campus’s positive economic influence on 
the Mohawk Valley and Central New York.

College Council

Each campus of the State University of New York is 
advised by a 10-member council. Nine members are 
appointed by the governor to serve six-year terms; the 
tenth member is a student elected annually by the 
student body on each campus. The College Council is 
entrusted with broad powers of advice and counsel. 
The members of the council are concerned with all 
major institutional policy decisions, setting academic 
standards, budget review, and all manner of decisions 
that affect students’ well-being. 

Members in 2008-2009 were:
Patrick Brennan, Chair
George Aney
Joseph Corasanti
Patrick Donovan
Jonathan Lawrence
Sandra Lockwood
Theodore Max
John L. Murad Sr.
J. Douglas Robinson ’88
Zachary Hoffman ’08 ’09 , student

Donovan Hall

Kunsela Hall

Campus Center

Cayan Library

Existing
Funded

Facilities

Adirondack Residence Hall

Mohawk
Residence Hall

$23.5 million 
Residence Hall

$13.6 million 
Student Center

$20 million 
Field House

$27.5 million 
Technology 

Center
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 Over the summer, crews installed a two-ton monument sign featuring the 
SUNYIT logo at the main entrance to campus at Horatio Street and Rte. 12, 
and similar, smaller signs at the Mulaney Road and Edic Road entrances.
 The completed structure at the Horatio Street entrance is 24 feet high and 
18 feet wide. Made of aluminum in SUNYIT’s blue-and-gray school colors, it 
replaces the original campus entrance sign in place since 1985. Workers used 
a crane to fit the monument’s three parts over a concrete-and-steel-reinforced 
supporting structure.
 At night, the sign’s SUNYIT logo will be lit by hundreds of Light Emitting 
Diode (LED) lamps, using less energy and lasting longer than fluorescent or other 
traditional lighting systems. The entrance signs are part of a capital improvements 
project that will include new directional signs across campus. 

New Look for  
Campus Entrances
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Alumni eNews Class Notes
 Updates on alumni received since February 6, 
2009, were posted online on July 6, 2009. To access 
the website posting containing these Class Notes, 
go to www.sunyit.edu/alumni.
 Submitting to Class Notes: Alumni should 
submit updates and press releases via email to 
alumni@sunyit.edu and be sure to include their 
full name at the time they were enrolled - - and if 
possible, also include their nine-digit U-number or 
the last four digits of their Social Security number.
1970s

Maryrose Wengert ’78 ’03, 
Business/Public Management,  
MS Business Management 
Delores Caruso ’79, Human Services 
Andrew E. Meehan ’79, 
Business/Public Management 
1980s

Gregory A. Trosset ’82, 
Health Services Management 
Rosemary J. Mullick ’83, 
Computer/Information Science 
Patricia Connolly ’87, 
Business/Public Management 
1990s

David W. Sbiroli ’90, 
Mechanical Engineering Technology 
Diane Hilton ’92 ’95 ’02, 
Nursing, MS Adult Nurse Practitioner,  
CAS Family Nurse Practitioner 
Robert Doty ’94, Photonics 
Kevin W. King ’94, Accounting 
Marybeth Lyons ’94, 
MS Business Management 
Barbara H. Schram ’95 ’99, 
Business/Public Management,  
MS Business Management 
Fred “Fritz” Scherz Jr. ’95 ’98, 
Business/Public Management,  
MS Business Management 
Scott Nonemaker ’96, 
Business/Public Management 
Michael L. Ogden ’96, 
Health Services Management 
Jennifer Friedberg ’99, 
Professional & Technical Communication 
Robert Stout ’99, Telecommunications 
2000s

Shaun Brennan ’01 ’03, 
Business/Public Management,  
MS Business Management 
Michelle Hughes ’01, Psychology 
Diane Hilton ’92 ’95 ’02, 
Nursing, MS Adult Nurse Practitioner,  
CAS Family Nurse Practitioner 
James P. McCarthy ’02, MS Telecommunications 
Antonius “Tony” D. Rivera ’02 ’05, 
Business/Public Management,  
MBA Technology Management 

James Silva ’05 ’07, Jon C. Hines II ’06 ’07, Jacob Yerdon ’02 ’04, Bill 
Peterson ’05 ’09, and Mike Muccio (shown left to right) were the panelists featured 
at “The Dishwasher: Dead Samurai” Game-Release Party held on April 18, 2009, 
at SUNYIT. The event celebrated the much-anticipated game created by Silva that 
launched on Xbox Live Arcade to critical acclaim. Silva’s “The Dishwasher” game 
was a featured product in Microsoft’s “Days of Arcade” promotion that consisted 
of six blockbuster Xbox Live Arcade game releases over six weeks during March 
and April 2009.

James P. McCarthy ’02 of DeWitt, NY, was named President 
of Northland Communications (www.northland.net), a tele-
communications business in Central New York that has been 
operated by the McCarthy family since 1926. As President, he 
oversees all functions of the Northland family of companies. 
McCarthy joined the business in June 1993 and has managed 
a number of divisions, including sales and operations. Active in 
the greater Central New York community, he is a member of the 
Metropolitan Development Association and a recipient of the 
“40 under 40” award. For details, go to www.sunyit.edu/alumni.

Rosemary J. Mullick ’83, Ph.D., Professor of Computer 
Science at SUNYIT, completed her service as Interim Vice Presi-
dent of Academic Affairs at SUNYIT as of July 1, 2009. Prior 
to taking on this role in 2005, Mullick served in various other  
SUNYIT administrative positions, including Director of Transitions,  
Assistant to the President for Transitions to Four Year Programs, 
Interim Director of Information Services, and Interim Dean of 
the School of Information Systems. An appreciation reception 
was held in her honor and in recognition of her dedicated service 
at SUNYIT on July 9, 2009.
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John Swann ’02, 
MS Information Design & Technology 
Jacob Yerdon ’02 ’04, 
Computer/Information Science,  
MS Information Design & Technology 
Kirsten E. Prentice Czupryna ’03 (deceased), 
Professional & Technical Communication 
Gary Stevens ’03, 
Electrical Engineering Technology 
Maryrose Wengert ’78 ’03, 
Business/Public Management,  
MS Business Management 
Abigail Bordiuk ’04 ’06, 
Business/Public Management,  
MBA Technology Management 
Lynne Browne ’04, 
Professional & Technical Communication 
Michael de Mare ’04, 
MS Computer/Information Science 
William Peterson ’05, 
Computer Engineering Technology,  
Electrical Engineering Technology 
Therese Roberts ’05, 
Business/Public Management 
Tyler R. Scanlon ’05 (deceased), 
Civil Engineering Technology 
Jose Schwarz-Castillo ’05, Sociology 
James Silva ’05 ’07, 
Computer/Information Science,  
MS Computer/Information Science 
Scott Fuller ’06, Business/Public Management 
Jon C. Hines II ’06 ’07, 
Computer/Information Science,  
MS Computer/Information Science 
Brandon Judd ’06, 
Mechanical Engineering Technology 
Sandra A. Tedesco ’06, Sociology 
Tamara Dwyer ’07, Finance 
Jessica Edgin ’07, 
Mechanical Engineering Technology 
Andrew Knapp ’07, 
Mechanical Engineering Technology 
Joseph W. Millard ’07, 
Health Services Administration 
Jason A. Spina ’07 (deceased), 
Professional & Technical Communication 
Ricardo Bowlin ’08, 
Mechanical Engineering Technology 
Connie Castellano ’08, 
Professional & Technical Communication 
Alicia DeRusso ’08, 
Computer/Information Science 
Zachary Hoffmann ’08 ’09, 
Computer/Information Science,  
MS Computer/Information Science 
David Lerman ’08, Business/Public Management 
Frank Merola ’08, 
Mechanical Engineering Technology 
Andrew M. Corbin ’09, 
Business/Public Management 
Justin Morat ’09, 
Mechanical Engineering Technology 
Christel Willson ‘09, 
Mechanical Engineering Technology

Antonius “Tony” D. Rivera ’02 ’05 was honored as an “Adult 
Achiever” at the Annual Capital District YMCA Black & Latino 
Achievers Recognition Banquet on June 11, 2009, for the greater 
Albany, NY, area, in recognition of accomplishments, commit-
ments, and dedication during the past year. He was also featured 
in the Albany Times-Union newspaper supplement published 
that day. Formerly employed in SUNYIT’s Office of Opportunity  
Programs, Rivera is Assistant Director of Admissions and  
Coordinator of Multicultural Recruitment at Siena College. For 
details, go to www.sunyit.edu/alumni.

Andrew E. Meehan ’79 received an officership promotion 
from Utica National Insurance Group. Meehan, who works at 
the company’s New York Metropolitan Profit Center in Jericho, 
NY, joined Utica National in 1979. He has held various positions 
in the company’s New England Regional Office, New York 
Metropolitan Regional Office, and the company’s home office 
in Utica before being promoted to NYMRO’s Resident Vice 
President in 1989. For details, go to www.sunyit.edu/alumni.

David W. Sbiroli ’90, Applications Development Program 
Manager at Indium Corporation (www.indium.com), was  
presented with the IPC Distinguished Committee Service 
Award at APEX 2009 in Las Vegas, Nevada. The IPC (www.
ipc.org) is a global trade association, and this award is given to 
IPC committee members who have made an exceptional con-
tribution to a specific standard or other IPC program. Sbiroli, 
who joined Indium in 1995, achieved one of the highest scores 
on the SMTA Process Engineer certification exam and earned 
his 6-Sigma Green Belt from Dartmouth College.

Fred “Fritz” Scherz Jr. ’95 ’98, the leader of 
Jagermeister-sponsored Fritz’s Polka Band (www.
fritzspolkaband.com) and his band members 
were honored at this year’s Syracuse-Area Music 
Awards (www.syracuseareamusic.com) on June 5, 
2009, with their first ever SAMMY in recogni-
tion the band’s 2008 recording, Reflections, which 
featured all original songs and took the top spot 
in the “Best Recording Other Styles” category. 
Additionally, Scherz, who has been a long-time 
member of the National Academy of Recording 
Arts & Sciences (NARAS) which annually 
presents the GRAMMYS, received recognition 
in 2008 from the New York Chapter of NARAS 
“in appreciation and recognition of membership 
in the Recording Academy and supporting its 
education, advocacy and human service initia-
tives.” For details, go to www.sunyit.edu/alumni.
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 SUNYIT capped its successful transition 
from the State University of New York Athletic 
Conference (SUNYAC) to the North Eastern 
Athletic Conference (NEAC) by taking home 
the NEAC President’s Cup for the top men’s 
program in the conference, while also being 
named the fourth-best women’s program and 
placing second overall among the NEAC’s nine 
member institutions.
 “Our first year in the NEAC was truly an 
amazing one,” said SUNYIT Athletics Director 
Kevin Grimmer. “Our student-athletes, coaches 
and teams responded with outstanding results. 
We’re very proud of sponsoring the best overall 
men’s sports program and our second place  
finish for overall intercollegiate program and 
look forward to the challenge of next year.”
 The switch from the SUNYAC to the NEAC 
last fall immediately showed positive results for 
SUNYIT, as each of the institution’s five fall 
sports – men’s and women’s cross country, men’s 
golf, men’s and women’s soccer and women’s 
volleyball – had record-breaking seasons. The 
success continued into the winter season, where 
the men’s basketball team had its best season 
in program history. Led by head coach Kevin 
Grimmer, who was named the NEAC Men’s 
Basketball Coach of the Year, the team finished 
with a program-best 23-7 overall record and the 
won the school’s first NEAC Championship. 
This led to the program’s first-ever appearance 
in the NCAA Division III Tournament, where 
the team stunned heavily-favored Elms College 
with an 85-77 victory in the first round. 
 Leading the team during its sensational 
season was the trio of sophomore David Golem-
biowski (Barneveld, N.Y./Holland Patent), 
senior Ajani Edwards (Brooklyn, NY/Brooklyn 
Tech) and junior Diloo Brown (Harlem, N.Y./
Technical Careers Institute). Golembiowski 
led the team in points (19.9) and blocks (2.3) 
per game and was named the NEAC Player of 
the Year, while also being selected to NEAC 
All-Conference First Team, the ECAC Divi-
sion III-Upstate All-Star First Team and the 
D3Hoops.com All-East Region Second Team. 
Throughout the course of the 2008-09 season, 
the 6-foot-7 sharpshooter also earned three 

NEAC Student-Athlete of the Week awards, 
an ECAC Division III-Upstate Player of the 
Week award and a selection on the D3Hoops.
com Team of the Week. Edwards capped off a 
tremendous four-year career with a sensational 
senior season, as he was second in the nation in 
assists per game (8.1) and third in steals per game 
(3.6), and finished as SUNYIT’s all-time leader 
in career assists (526) and steals (203).  Edwards’ 
fantastic play throughout the season earned him 
a spot on the NEAC All-Conference Team, in 
addition to a NEAC Student-Athlete of the 
Week award and an ECAC Division III-Upstate 
Player of the Week award. Brown also had a 
fantastic season, as he was twice selected as the 
NEAC Student-Athlete of the Week and also 
won the NEAC Tournament’s Most Valuable 
Player award, averaging 19.7 points and 6.3 
rebounds per contest during the three-game 
tournament.
 While the men’s team used a potent offense 
to achieve success this past season, the women’s 
basketball team accomplished its feats through 
tenacious defense, finishing the year ranked 
fifth in the nation in both field goal percentage 
defense and three-point field goal defense en 
route to a 14-12 overall record and an appearance 
in the NEAC Tournament. Sophomore Tamara 
Williams (Rome, N.Y./Rome Free Academy) 
was selected to the NEAC All-Conference 
Second Team and also won a Student-Athlete 
of the Week award after leading the team in 
points (12.3), rebounds (10.8) and blocks (2.3) 
per game, while fellow classmate Taylor Top-
ping (Bronx, N.Y./Preston) was selected to the 
All-Conference Third Team after averaging 11 
points per contest. Freshman Caitlin Cottell 
(Red Bank, N.J./Red Bank Catholic) also won 
a Student-Athlete of the Week award. 
 The men’s and women’s swimming teams 
looked like they were ready to handle the 
jump from club teams to the varsity level after 
each having a record-setting year, with the 
men’s team breaking 18 school records and the 
women’s team breaking eight. Sophomore Jeff 
Quesnel (Brewerton, N.Y./Paul V. Moore) broke 
an astounding seven individual school records 
over the course of the season and was also in-

volved in five team records, while Teresa Huang 
(Brooklyn, N.Y./HS for Leadership and Public 
Service) also broke an incredible seven individual 
school records. Both swim teams will compete 
in the NEAC as a varsity sport in the 2009-10 
season.
 Two SUNYIT winter sports that are not 
sponsored by the NEAC – women’s bowling and 
men’s volleyball – also showed progress this year. 
Senior Kristen Koening (Albany, N.Y./Hudson 
Valley) was consistently among the top bowlers 
at each Invitational that SUNYIT participated 
in and led the Wildcats to a second place finish, 
four third-place finishes and a top-five finish this 
season. The men’s volleyball team, which is in 
just its second year of competition, showed it has 
a bright future through freshman Ryan Meller 
(Eden, N.Y./Eden Central), who led the team 
in kills (350) and serve aces (31), and junior Alex 
Rahmel (Cornwall, N.Y./Cornwall), who finished 
fifth in the nation in digs per game (3.42). 
 Many accomplishments were achieved by 
each of the school’s three spring sports as well. 

Wildcats Cap Successful Transition to 
the North Eastern Athletic Conference 
with NEAC President’s Cup

“Our student-athletes, 
coaches and teams  
responded with outstand-
ing results. We’re very 
proud of sponsoring the 
best overall men’s sports 
program and our second- 
place finish for overall  
intercollegiate program 
and look forward to the  
challenge of next year.”
– Kevin Grimmer, Athletics Director

Head baseball coach Kevin Edick was selected 
by his peers as the NEAC Coach of the Year, 
while seven of his student-athletes were named 
to the NEAC All-Conference Team. Junior 
Chris Fratini (Syracuse, N.Y./Westhill) earned 
a spot on the All-Conference First Team after 
leading the Wildcats in batting average (.387), 
slugging percentage (.523), hits (43), total bases 
(58), home runs (2) and triples (3), while sopho-
mores Kevin Burr (Oriskany, N.Y./Oriskany) 
and Ethan Marr (Roslyn, N.Y./Roslyn) and 
freshman Patrick Baker (Ronkonkoma, N.Y./
Connetquot) were selected to the All-Confer-
ence Second Team. Senior Vinny Brescia (Utica, 
N.Y./Proctor) wrapped up his tremendous  
four-year career with a selection to the All-Con-
ference Third Team and finished as SUNYIT’s 
all-time leader in hits (129), total bases (149) 
and at-bats (416), while being second all-time in 
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RBI (65), runs scored (75) and stolen bases (25). 
Joining him on the Third Team was sophomore 
David Golembiowski and senior Justin Marsden 
(Whitesboro, N.Y./Whitesboro), who finished 
with 103 career hits to place second all-time in 
that category. In addition, senior Jake Squillace 
(Amsterdam, N.Y./Fulton Montgomery CC), 
who led the team with 25 RBI, took home a 
NEAC Student-Athlete of the Week award 
during the season.
 First-year head softball coach Jessica Skelton 
saw two of her student-athletes make the All-
Conference Third Team: freshman Amanda 
Pratt (Rochester, N.Y./Rush-Henrietta) and 
sophomore Amanda Myers (Boonville, N.Y./
Adirondack). Pratt led the team in at-bats (78) 
and was tied for the team lead in runs scored 
(16) and doubles (6), while Myers was a team 
co-captain and started in all 26 Wildcat contests. 
Additionally, Juleah Vedder earned a NEAC 
Student-Athlete of the Week award and finished 
the year as the team leader in batting average 
(.338), slugging percentage (.541), hits (25), 
home runs (3), RBI (20) and total bases (40).
 Rounding out the SUNYIT spring sports 
was men’s golf, which continued its string of 
strong performances from the fall by winning 
the first-ever Wells College Invitational and 
finishing in fifth place at the NEAC Champi-
onships. Senior Jesse Smith (Binghamton, N.Y./
Chenango Forks) also continued his dominance, 
winning a second NEAC Student-Athlete of the 
Week award and being named to the NEAC 
All-Conference First Team.
 Beginning in the 2009-10 academic year, 
the NEAC will welcome the College of Saint 
Elizabeth (Morristown, N.J.) and Penn State 
University - Abington (Abington, Pa.) as full 
members, joining SUNYIT, Cazenovia College 
(Cazenovia, N.Y.), Keuka College (Keuka, N.Y.), 
Penn State University - Berks (Reading, Pa.), 
Penn State University - Harrisburg (Middle-
town, Pa.), SUNY Cobleskill (Cobleskill, 
N.Y.), Wells College (Aurora, N.Y.) and Wilson 
College (Chambersburg, Pa.). Associate mem-
bers include the University of Dallas (Irving, 
Texas), Medaille College (Buffalo, N.Y.), SUNY 
Oneonta (Oneonta, N.Y.) and Rutgers - Cam-
den (Camden, N.J.). In 2010-11, the NEAC 
will be at 12 strong when it adds Morrisville 
State College (Morrisville, N.Y.) and Gallaudet 
University (Washington, D.C.), which is the 
leading university worldwide dedicated to the 
education of deaf and hard of hearing individuals 
through education in American Sign Language 
and English.

 The SUNYIT women’s volleyball team 
has been honored with the 2008-09 North 
Eastern Athletic Conference Team Sports-
manship Award.  The award is given each year 
to a team that “has consistently demonstrated 
good sportsmanship and ethical behavior in 
its daily participation in intercollegiate athlet-
ics, and has exemplified the values of respect, 
caring, fairness, civility, honesty, integrity and 
responsibility, while also demonstrating good 
citizenship outside the sports setting.”
 The Lady Wildcats, led by head coach 
Becky Fletcher, earned the award for continu-
ously demonstrating good citizenship through 
their participation in multiple events both on 
and off campus. The team, which consisted 
of 10 student-athletes, participated in both 
the SUNYIT “Team Violette” Breast Cancer 
Walk and the American Cancer Society’s 
13th annual “Making Strides Against Breast 
Cancer” walk this past fall. The Wildcats were 
among hundreds of SUNYIT faculty, staff and 
students that took part in the “Team Violette” 
walk and the 3,400 people that participated 
in the “Making Strides” walk, which supports 
the American Cancer Society in its lifesaving 
research, prevention and support programs 
for thousands of patients and their families. 
Sporting bright pink “Support the Courage” 
shirts, the women’s volleyball squad helped 
“Team Violette,” a campus-wide group, raise 
over $2,700, while the “Making Strides” walk 
generated a total of $225,000.
 “It was a great feeling to go out there and 
help the cause and be aware of what is going 

Women’s Volleyball Team  
Honored with NEAC  
Sportsmanship Award

on in our community,” said senior and team 
captain Hillary Pundt, who was named to the 
NEAC All-Conference First Team.  “It would 
be great to see the volleyball team make this an 
annual event and continuously support breast 
cancer awareness.”
 In addition to these events, the team orga-
nized a function with the local humane society 
and spent a day caring for orphaned dogs and 
cats. Additionally, the team helped out with 
the girls’ volleyball clinic last summer and 
continued their relationships with the attendees 
long after the clinic was over, as they kept in 
touch with them throughout the team’s season. 
On campus, the team volunteered to help with 
freshman move-in day, giving up their free time 
to help carry luggage and greet the new faces 
on campus.
 In 2006-2007, the NEAC Student-Athlete 
worked together to create and foster a new sense 
of sportsmanship throughout the conference. 
They created the NEAC sportsmanship slogan 
(“Stay Classy NEAC!”) and statement which 
is endorsed throughout the conference:
 “The student-athletes of the North Eastern 
Athletic Conference uphold the responsibility 
of sportsmanship by demonstrating leadership, 
positive attitudes, and respect so that all col-
legiate participants will maintain the integrity 
and character of the conference. We strive to 
achieve these ideals through a commitment to 
fair and honest competition.”



 SUNYIT has appointed Tyler Renaud as the  
head coach of the women’s soccer program. 
“Our women’s soccer program will benefit 
immediately from Tyler’s impressive coaching 
credentials and recruiting experience,” said 
SUNYIT Athletics Director Kevin Grimmer. 
“He promotes the perfect blend of academic and 
athletic performance for his teams and we’re 
excited to have him join the SUNYIT com-
munity. Tyler will also launch our new women’s 
lacrosse program as soon as the new field house/
turf field projects get underway.”
 Renaud inherits a Wildcat women’s soccer 
team that won a program-best eight games last 
season and made an appearance in the North 
Eastern Athletic Conference quarterfinals.
 “I strongly believe we have a legit shot at the 
NEAC Championship,” Renaud said. “With 
last year’s squad being 8-9-1 overall, I think 
the returning players we have and the incoming 
recruits will help put us over the .500 mark, so 
we definitely have the capacity to have a win-
ning record this upcoming season and make 
some noise in the NEAC Tournament.”
 Renaud joins SUNYIT boasting an im-
pressive coaching resume. Prior to becoming 
a Wildcat, Renaud served as the head coach 
for both women’s soccer and women’s lacrosse 
at Norwich University (Northfield, Vt.) from 
2005 to 2008. Renaud led the women’s soc-
cer team to a GNAC Tournament appear-
ance during all four of his seasons with the 
team, and most recently led his squad to the 
2008 GNAC regular season and tournament  
championships, which earned them an  
automatic bid into the NCAA Division III 

Head Coach of Women’s  
Soccer Appointed

National Soccer Tournament. He also led the 
women’s lacrosse team to a GNAC Champion-
ship in 2008 and an appearance in the ECAC 
New England Region Lacrosse Tournament 
that same year, while making it to the semifinal 
round of the New England Women’s Lacrosse 
Tournament in 2007. His accomplishments 
earned him the 2008 GNAC Women’s La-
crosse Coach of the Year award and the 2007 
New England Women’s Lacrosse Coach of the 
Year award.
 Prior to Norwich, Renaud began his coach-
ing career at Cayuga Community College 
(Auburn, N.Y.), where he was the head coach 
for women’s soccer and women’s lacrosse from 
2002 to 2005. He led the women’s soccer team 
to the Mid-State Athletic Conference Champi-
onship in 2003 and 2004 and appearances in the 
NJCAA Region III Soccer Tournament in both 
of those years as well. This women’s lacrosse 
team won back-to-back Mid-State Athletic 
Conference Championships in 2004 and 2005, 
while taking home the NJCAA Region III 
Lacrosse Championship in 2004 and making 
it to the Region III Championship game in 
2005. He also won multiple awards while at 
Cayuga, including the MSAC Women’s Soccer 
Coach of the Year in 2003 and 2004, the 2003 
NJCAA Region III Women’s Soccer Coach of 
the Year, the 2004 MSAC Women’s Lacrosse 
Coach of the Year, the 2004 NJCAA Region 
III Women’s Lacrosse Coach of the Year and 
the 2005 NJCAA District C Women’s Lacrosse 
Coach of the Year.
 Renaud also prides himself on the fact that his 
squads from both Norwich and Cayuga were on 

the NSCAA All-Academic Team in 2003, 2004, 
2005, 2007 and 2008, which is something he will 
continue to strive for at SUNYIT.
 Renaud is also a certified coach in both  
soccer and skiing for the Special Olympics, 
while also being certified as a US Lacrosse  
Official and a USSF Official and holding 
NSCAA Regional and National Diplomas. He 
has also held the title of head coach for the U16 
Girls Far Post Soccer Club (Burlington, Vt.), 
the U17 Boys Essex United Soccer Club (Essex, 
Vt.), U17 Girls Nordic Premiere Soccer Club 
(Burlington, Vt.) and the U18 Boys Olympic 
Soccer Club (Syracuse, N.Y.).
 Before becoming a coach, Renaud was a 
three-year letter winner for the men’s soccer 
team at SUNY Fredonia, where he earned a 
bachelor of arts degree in political science. He 
then went on to earn a Master of Business Ad-
ministration degree from Le Moyne College.

Save the Date!  
Groundbreaking for SUNYIT’s $20 Million Field House

Friday, October 23, 2 p.m.
Just north of Donovan Hall
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Cross Country
SEPTEMBER
SAT. 9/5	 SUNYIT INVITATIONAL	 H	 11 A.M. 
(W)  			   Noon 
(M)
Sat. 9/12	 Purchase		  TBA
Sat. 9/19	 Hobart	 A	 11 a.m.  
(W)  			   Noon 
(M)
Sat. 9/26	 Southern Vermont	 A	 10 a.m. 
(W)  			   10:45 a.m. 
(M)
OCTOBER
Sat. 10/10	 Hamilton	 A	 TBA 
Sat. 10/17	 Seneca Lake (CCOC)	 A	 11 a.m. 
(W)  			   Noon 
(M)   
SAT. 10/31	 NEAC CHAMPIONSHIPS	 H	 TBA
NOVEMBER
Sat. 11/7	 ECAC’s	 A	 TBA
Sat. 11/14	 NCAA Regionals	 A	 TBA
Head Coach: Bill Tylutki

Golf
AUGUST	
FRI. 8/28	 UTICA/CAZENOVIA	 H	 1 P.M.
SEPTEMBER
Fri. 9/4	 Utica/Cazenovia	 H	 1 p.m.
Sun. 9/6	 Utica	 A	 11 a.m.
Fri. 9/11	 Elmira	 A	   10 a.m.
Sat. 9/19	 Cobleskill	 A	   Noon
Mon. 9/21	 Oswego	 A	     1 p.m.
OCTOBER
Fri. 10/2	 ECAC Upstate	 A	 TBA
Sat. 10/3	 Championships	 A	    Noon
Sun. 10/4	 Rochester	 A	    Noon
Mon. 10/19	Rutgers/Camden	 A	 TBA
Coach: Tim Cox

Men’s Soccer
SEPTEMBER
TUE. 9/1	 POTSDAM	 H	 4 P.M.
Sat. 9/5	 D’Youville Tournament	 A	 Noon
Sun. 9/6	 D’Youville Tournament	 A	 12:30 p.m.
Sat. 9/12	 Penn State Harrisburg	 A	 2 p.m.
TUE. 9/15	 CANTON	 H	 4 P.M.
SAT. 9/19	 PENN STATE ABINGTON	H	 3 P.M.
Sun. 9/20	 Utica	 A	 1 p.m.
WED. 9/23	 MORRISVILLE	 H	 4 P.M.
Sat. 9/26	 St. Joseph’s	 A	 3 p.m.
TUE. 9/29	 NAZARETH	 H	 4 P.M.
OCTOBER
Thu. 10/1	 Mount St. Mary	 A	 7 p.m.
Sat. 10/3	 Wells	 A	 2 p.m.
SUN. 10/4	 HAMILTON	 H	 NOON
THU. 10/8	 COBLESKILL	 H	 3:30 P.M.
Wed. 10/14	 Cazenovia	 A	 3:30 p.m.
Sat. 10/17	 Penn State Berks	 A	 3 p.m.
WED. 10/21	 ELMIRA	 H	 3:30 P.M.
SAT. 10/24	 KEUKA	 H	 3:00 P.M.
NOVEMBER
Tue. 11/3	 NEAC Play-ins	 TBA	 TBA
Fri.- 11/6	 NEAC	 TBA	 TBA
Sun. 11/8	 Championships	 TBA	 TBA
Coach: Peterson Jerome 

Women’s Soccer
SEPTEMBER
Sat. 9/5	 Oswego	 A	 1 p.m.
MON. 9/7	 RUSSELL SAGE	 H	 1 P.M.
Wed. 9/9	 Utica	 A	 7:30 p.m.
Sat. 9/12	 Penn State Harrisburg	 A	 Noon
Sun. 9/13	 Wilson	 A	 1 p.m.
Wed. 9/16	 Potsdam	 A	 7 p.m.
SAT. 9/19	 PENN STATE ABINGTON	H	 1 P.M.
SUN. 9/20	 ACP	 H	   2 P.M.
THU. 9/24	 MORRISVILLE	 H	 4 P.M.
SUN. 9/27	 ESF	 H	 2 P.M.
OCTOBER
Sat. 10/3	 Wells	 A	 Noon
WED. 10/7	 COBLESKILL	 H	 4 P.M.
SAT. 10/10	 ALFRED	 H	 1 P.M.
SUN. 10/11	 ST. ELIZABETH’S	 H	   1 P.M. 
Tue. 10/13	 Cazenovia	 A	 4 p.m. 
Sat. 10/17	 Penn State Berks	 A	   1 p.m.
Wed. 10/21	 Canton	 A	 4 p.m. 
SAT. 10/24	 KEUKA	 H	   1 P.M.
NOVEMBER
Mon. 11/2	 NEAC Play-ins	 TBA	     TBA
Thu. 11/5	 NEAC Quarter Finals	 TBA	     TBA
Sat. 11/7	 NEAC Semi Finals	 TBA	     TBA
Sun. 11/8	 NEAC Finals	 TBA	     TBA
Coach: Tyler Renaud

Women’s Volleyball	
SEPTEMBER
Tue. 9/1	 Southern Vermont	 A	    7 p.m.
FRI. 9/4	 SUNYIT TOURNAMENT	 H	 4 P.M.
SAT. 9/5	 SUNYIT TOURNAMENT	 H	 11 A.M.
TUE. 9/8	 SOUTHERN VERMONT	 H	 7 P.M.
Fri. 9/11	 Scranton Tournament	 A	 TBA
Sat. 9/12	 Scranton Tournament	 A	 TBA
Sat. 9/19	 Penn State Berks	 A	 10 a.m.
 	 Cazenovia	 A	 Noon
Fri. 9/25	 York College	 A	 4:30 p.m.
 	 Pratt College	 A	 6:30 p.m.
OCTOBER
Wed. 10/7	 Utica	 A	 7 p.m.
THU. 10/8	 CLARKSON	 H	 7 P.M.
Sat. 10/10	Penn State Abington	 A	 1 p.m.
 	 St. Elizabeth (NJ)	 A	 3 p.m.
SAT. 10/17	KEUKA	 H	  10 A.M.
 	 Keuka vs. 
 	 Penn State Harrisburg	 H	 Noon
 	 PENN STATE HARRISBURG	 H	 2 P.M. 
Sun. 10/18	Clarkson	 A	 4 p.m. 
TUE. 10/20	OSWEGO	 H	 7 P.M.
SAT. 10/24	MORRISVILLE	 H	 10 A.M.
 	 Morrisville vs. Cobleskill	 H	 NOON
 	 COBLESKILL	 H	 2 P.M.
Fri. 10/30	Brandeis University (MA)	 A	 TBA
Sat. 10/31	Tournament	 A	 TBA
NOVEMBER
Fri. 11/6	 NEAC Championships	 TBA	 TBA
Sat. 11/7	 NEAC Championships	 TBA	 TBA
Sun. 11/8	 NEAC Championships	 TBA	 TBA
Coach: Rebecca Fletcher
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